
SEDGWICK COUNTY COMMISSIONER 
REGULAR BOARD MEETING 
NOVEMBER 29, 2023 
 
 
Meeting was called to order by Pro-Tem Chairman Howard McCormick with Ronald 
Berges and Christy Beckman present.  Donald Schneider had an excused absence.  Vickie 
Sandlin, Julesburg Advocate, joined the meeting. 
 
Berges moved to approve the agenda with the addition of a request from Concentrics. 
McCormick second as amended, carried.  
 
McCormick moved to approve the November 29, 2023, vouchers and payroll as 
presented.  Berges second, carried.   
 
Berges moved to approve the November 21, 2023, minutes as presented.  McCormick 
second, carried. 
 
Discussion was held on the Explore Ad request from an earlier meeting.  The lodging tax 
fund has over $11,000.  McCormick moved to approve the Explore Ad in the amount of 
$1,500.  Berges second, carried. 
 
McCormick told the Board that there was a request from Concentrics to replace the 
sheriff’s concealed weapons permit computer as it was not working and aged out.  
McCormick moved to approve the purchase of a new concealed weapons computer in the 
amount of $1,384.40 to be paid out of the capital outlay line in the Sheriff’s budget.  
Berges second, carried.  Discussion was then held about a laptop that Economic 
Development purchased because they were in immediate need of it, but then never used it 
and the now immediate need for one in the Treasurer’s office.  McCormick approved to 
have Concentrics set it up for the Treasurer and to have finance adjust the budget lines to 
reflect the purchase out of the Treasurers fund instead of the Economic Development 
fund.   
 
McCormick reported that the state’s decrease in residential property taxes that may have 
had an adverse impact on the county financially, will not have that impact after all due to 
the backfill that the state will provide.   
 
Berges moved to adjourn the meeting.  McCormick second, carried.  The meeting was 
adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
_________________________________        _________________________________  
Howard McCormick, Pro-Tem Chairman        Christy M. Beckman, Clerk to the Board     
   
 
                          


